

January 2019
Dear Parents and Guardians,








Happy New Year! This term our class will be learning about Scottish Traditions and Culture. This will include learning about and developing skills to:
· Scottish Poetry

· Scottish Country Dancing

· Tartan

· Hogmanay

· Scots Language

· Robert Burns
After we will be learning about the Vikings:

· Norse Gods

· Life in Viking times

· Weapons and armour

· Viking Longboats

· Invasions and Raids

· Vikings in Scotland

In Maths we have started the term with a unit on angles focusing on right angles as well as quarter and half turn rotations. Later in the term we will learn how to tell the time and to solve questions about time intervals. The pupils will continue to use the programme called ‘Big Maths’ to improve mental calculations. Every week pupils will take part in CLIC Challenges and Total Recall Challenges to improve personal scores. A copy of P4 Learn It’s can be seen on the school website.
This term in reading and spelling we will be following the Active Literacy Programme combined with the Reflective Reading strategies to improve understanding of a text. Pupils will continue to develop decoding skills to improve fluency when reading aloud. In reading comprehension there will be a focus on inferential questions to broaden pupils’ understanding of texts.
This term for writing we are focusing on persuasive writing and poetry. In imaginative writing the focus will be on expanding ideas by adding more detail and description. 

· P.E.: P4 have P.E. on Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday please ensure your child has P.E. kit on these days.

· Homework: Maths and Spelling homework will be handed out on a Monday and is to be handed in on Thursday. Spelling tests will be on Friday of the same week. Please could you sign your child’s work.
· Please help your child develop their personal organisation by encouraging them to check their P.E. kits, equipment and reading books are in school every day.

Kind Regards,

Miss Bain

